Faculty Assembly Executive Council Minutes for Wed Jan 27th, 2010.

Present: Peter Mercer, President; Beth Barnett, Provost; Eddie Saiff, Faculty Assembly President and Council Chair; Ira Spar, At Large Rep;  Anita Stellenwerf, ASB; Elaine Risch, Library; Rob Mentore, TAS; Iraida Lopez, AIS; Marta Bautis, CA; Robert Becklen, SSHS

The Provost and President commented on the preparations that are underway for the upcoming Middle States Accreditation visit in March. The President of SUNY at Geneseo, Dr. Chrisopher Dahl, is chairing the group. Indications are very positive and we do not expect any surprises. The visit should be very informative for Ramapo.

The Provost informed the Council of the availability of funds to send a limited number of junior status students to a COPLAC research symposium to be held at Massachusetts College of Liberal Arts in Oct 2010.

The Chair reviewed upcoming elections for FAEC membership. These include the FA President, two At Large representatives who must come from different units, plus one representative from each school. 

The Provost reiterated that the meetings of the Provost's Council are open to all faculty and students. The Academic Integrity Policy which has been reviewed by ARC is up for a vote at the next meeting. 

The President commented on the practice of performing administrative evaluations, which he favors in the interest of effective feedback and transparency in administrative decision making. He expressed his desire to maintain the civil tone that has prevailed so far during his presidency.

The Chair reviewed the work of the Governance Committee (GC) which had issued its report at the last FA meeting. The GC made several recommendations, such as the need for a FA Parlamentarian and the proposal that administrators be excluded from attending FA meetings. Dr. Kay Fowler has volunteered for the role of Parlamentarian. The exclusion proposal generated concern in that some members feared that such a policy could generate unnecessary rifts between faculty and administrators. 

The President expressed guarded optimism regarding initiatives from the incoming Governor's Office, as described in the Transition Report. Despite the severity of the economic crisis Governor Christie has expressed a positive attitude towards Higher Education; the President sees the possibility of a more equitable distribution of funds among the State Colleges than has been the case in the past. 

Regarding the Student Survey shared by the Provost with the FAEC at an earlier meeting it was the understanding of committee members that while the overall results could be shared with faculty, the written comments should be kept confidential for the time being. 

With respect to the use of SBR funds during the summer members agreed that current policy is needlessly restrictive. However, any proposed changes need to be negotiated by the Union.  

The relationship between FA and the Center for International Education was raised in light of the recent presentation by the Director, Dr. Jeremy Geller. The continuing need for transparency of communication and a firm anchoring of the Center's activities and programs in the College's mission and academic plans, as conceived by the FA, was emphasized. Ideas for ensuring communication between International Education/Study Abroad committees and the Faculty Assembly were discussed as were the urgent need for an official and consensually agreed upon Study Abroad Manual and a website for the posting of committee minutes. It was proposed that the Provost and the IE Director be invited to the FAEC for further deliberations on these points. 

(Minutes submitted by Robert Becklen, 1/28/2010; revised 2/2/2010)

